
U.S. Department of Homeland Security 
FEMA Region 6 
800 North loop 288 
Denton. TX 76209-3698 

FEMA
 
August 5, 2010 

The Honorable Harold Perrin 
City of Jonesboro 
P.O. Box 1845
 
Jonesboro, AU{ 72403-1845
 

RE: EMT-2004-CA-0123, Cooperating Technical Partners (CTP) Cooperative Agreement 

Dear Mayor Perrin: 

On February 11,2008, FEMA Region 6 formally requested that the City of Jonesboro, Arkansas 
repay the amount of $200,000 after the referenced cooperative agreement was tenninated. The 
scope of work associated with the agreement was not fulfilled upon expiration. At that time, the 
sitting Mayor proposed this arrangement and FEMA accepted. A copy of the original letter is 
enclosed for reference. 

This letter serves to formally rescind FEMA's request to recoup $200,000 from the City of 
Jonesboro. The FEMA Program Manager, Gary Zimmerer, has detennined that the work 
subsequently completed and delivered to FEMA is acceptable and has been utilized on the 
preliminary DFIRMs issued in January 2010. Therefore, we have concluded that since the data 
was sufficient to be utilized on the preliminary DFIRMs, the Jonesboro CTP is considered fully 
complete. 

Thank you for your continued participation in the National Flood Insurance Program. If you 
have any questions or require additional infonnation, please contact Gary Zimmerer at 
(940) 898-5161. 

r Tony Russell 
Regional Administrator 

Enclosure 

cc: Gary Zimmerer, FEMA Project Officer 
Michael Brown, Branch Chief, MS-GB DECEIVEn nAUG 09 2010 U 

BY:~1Sk\d 
I'Iww.fcma.gov 
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February 11, 2008 

Doug Fonnan, Mayor 
City ofJonesboro 
P.O. Box 1845
 
Jonesboro, AR 72403-1~45
 

Re: EMT-2004-CA-0123, Cooperating Teclmical Partners.(CTP) Cooperative Agreement 

Dear Mayor Forman: 

This letter serves to formally tenninate the referenced cooperative agreement between the 
Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) and the City of Jonesboro, Arkansas. 
Tennination of the agreement is in accordance with your letter of November 2,2007, and is 

.authorized under 44 CFR 13.43 Enforcement, section (a) Remedies for noncompliance, 
paragraph (3). . 

After reviewing Mapping Activity ~tatement 1, upon which the scope of work was based, the. 
FEMA Project Officer, Gary Zimmerer, has detennined· that none ofthe activities were 
completed, delivered or accepted by FEMA. 

At a meeting between the City and FEMA, held in Denton, Texas, on November 2,2007, you 
agreed that FEMA funding already drawn by the City would:be returned if requested. Therefore, 
in accordance with 44 CFR 13.43 section (a), paragraph (2), it has been determined that the City 

.is required to return FEMA funds in the amount of $200,000.00. 

.Please send a check payable to FEMA to the attention of Michael Brown at: 

FEMA Region 6
 
800 North Loop 288 ..
 
Denton, Texas 76209-3698
 

Thank you for your interest and participation in the CTP program. While we regret that this 
cooperative agreement has not been successful, we do look forward to continued partnership on 
future projects in support of the National Flood Insurance Program. 

www.fema.goY 
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Mayor Forman 
February 11. 2008 
Page Two 

If you have any questions concerning this action, please contact Gary Zimmerer at 
(940) 898-5161. 

Sincerely, . 

;~ML4 
~.	 William Peterson . 

Regional Administrator 

CC . Gary Zimmerer. FEMA Project Officer 
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